Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	: 14th October 2013

	TIME OF MEETING
	: 7.30 p m 

	venue of meeting
	: Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Mrs M PErry (MP)

	
	: mr h watkins (HW)

	
	: MRS J DRURY (JD)

	
	: Mr M Knight (MK)

	
	: MRS D BRIGNELL

	
	: Mr r winch (rw)

	Chaired by
	: mr j garbutt (jg)

	in attendance
	: Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: Cllr T Rolt (TR)

:Ms D Wagers (DW) Housing Development Officer TVBC

:miss C Kirkham (CK) CAH

	Parishioners
	:1


	
	Apologies 
Mr R Smith, Cllr P Giddings
	Action

	
	Register of Interest

No interests were registered for the meeting.
	

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.
	

	
	Minutes of meeting 9th September 2013 agreed and signed.
	

	
	Affordable Housing

Ms Wagers and Miss Kirkham gave a short presentation on providing affordable housing in rural communities across Hampshire and outlined the process whereby such housing may be built and allocated. Assurances were given that the Parish Council is fully involved throughout the process and only those able to demonstrate a strong connection to the village would be housed. Ownership would always remain at least partly with the Borough Council. Current housing needs show that 6 families require affordable housing in Vernham Dean. The parish council expressed its opinion that the problem of finding suitable land still exists. It was resolved to discuss the process at next month’s meeting to determine whether a Housing Needs survey should be undertaken. A sample of such a survey was provided to the council. The chairman thanked DW and CK for their time and the presentation.
	KN

	
	Matters Arising

1. No grants were available from Age UK.
2. Defibrillator. Unit has been purchased and all electrical details have been arranged courtesy of John Clark. Training for first responders has been arranged for 29th October. It was resolved that all Upton residents should benefit from the unit, regardless of the parish in which they live. Chairman to ask for financial contribution from HbT PC. Details of purchase to be sent to HbT in case they also wish to purchase a unit.  300 leaflets to be printed and official launch date of Nov 19th at the Coffee Morning has been arranged.

3. The valley road has been repaired in parts. The drainage issue has not been addressed and the missing cones in Upton have not been replaced. Chair to write to Wiltshire County Council and arrange a review meeting with HCC Highways. 

4. Village of the Year presentation evening went off very well although Fullers failed to provide any beer. Enham were the overall winners and were congratulated. Thanks were extended to Mary Perry and her team for providing refreshments. Clerk to secure payment of expenses from HALC.

5. Bin on Burydene had been emptied but is now overflowing again. Chairman to follow up.

6. Letters of congratulations had been sent to parishioners for their service to the village and their appointment as head chorister at Winchester.

7. Tree stump at Upton had disappeared – DB had moved it.

8. School kitchen. Letter is still to be sent to Estates Officer and to be copied to Tim Rolt.

9. A small presentation was made to Mr J Clarke for all his hard work in installing the new heating system in the hall and all his efforts in the ongoing maintenance of it. Thanks were extended to him on behalf of the parish.
	JG

KN

JG

KN

JG

KN

	
	Correspondence

The PFA have noted a rusted manhole cover. Chair to confirm to PFA that a replacement should be sought at the expense of the PC.

A poster from HCC regarding School Admissions in September 2015 was passed to JC for inclusion on the notice board.

Councillors Reports

Cllr Brignell reported that FP 19 and 30 are completely overgrown. Clerk to write to landowner.

Cllr Watkins reported on a change in the entitlement to railcards for disabled people courtesy of Tesco Clubcard. He also drew attention to a survey on behalf of Patient Transport Neighbourcare.

Cllr Winch drew attention to the poor state of some road signs due to overhanging foliage.

Cllr Perry reported that £400 was raised from the Charity Walk which will be sent to an organisation who remove cataracts in poorer countries. The Xmas lunch will take place on Nov 26th this year.

Cllr Drury reported that a dog belonging to residents in Littledown had been caught in a snare. The police have been informed. 

A request has been made for volunteers to run the annual Poppy Appeal collection. So far no-one has come forward.

Footpaths
Anti-dog-fouling signs are to be placed on certain footpaths.
	JG

KN

HW

	 
	Planning

New access at Burydene Cottages. The Council are still not aware of any decision having been made Chair to check with Cllr Giddings.

13/02010/FULLN Erection of flood lights on the Burydene. Support the application.

Finance

The VDPFA accounts had been audited by the internal auditor.

Invoices approved for payment:
VDPFA  £130. 57   Maintenance

John Clarke £40.60 Electrical installation of defibrillator

John Garbutt £17.00 Gift for J Clark
Meeting finished 9.30pm. 

Date of next meeting: 11th November 2013 
	JG
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